This proposed text can be used by supporters wanting to connect with their Washoe County Commissioner: 
Subject Line: Protect The Great Reno Balloon Race – Do Not Approve the proposed Rancho San Rafael Regional Park Master Plan as is 
Dear [Commissioner’s Name],
I am writing as a supporter of The Great Reno Balloon Race (GRBR), one of our community's most treasured and iconic events. I urge you NOT TO APPROVE the proposed Rancho San Rafael Regional Park Master Plan as-is, as it jeopardizes the life of the GRBR annual event.
Washoe County’s park planners developed a Master Plan for Rancho San Rafael Regional Park which overlooks the needs of the GRBR event and its ability to safely host the annual event. The Master Plan impacts GRBR’s future in the following ways: 
1. Reduced Public Access: The proposed Master Plan developments and encroachments threaten safe access entry points into the Park during pre-dawn hours.
2. Unsafe Parking: The Master Plan fails to maintain safe and adequate parking, vital for public attendees and a critical source of GRBR’s funding.
3. Increased Safety Risks: Additional tree planting near flight fields creates hazardous conditions for balloon pilots and the viewing public.
4. Limited Event Space: The Master Plan reduces open areas jeopardizing GRBR’s ability to grow and continue offering an exceptional experience.
5. Jeopardizes Event Growth: Reno is growing, but the Master Plan threatens to further shrink the open space available for the event, limiting GRBR’s ability to accommodate the public.
Despite GRBR’s repeated attempts to have its concerns addressed during the WC’s planning process, GRBR’s needs have either been ignored, or not adequately addressed. Currently, there is no alternative location for the GRBR event in Washoe County that replicates San Rafael Park’s unique conditions for a free hot air balloon event.
There is no alternative location in northern Nevada that can replicate the unique conditions of Rancho San Rafael for this world-renowned event. Losing GRBR will not only be a devastating blow to generations of local families, our community’s identity, and more than 150,000 attendees annually, but GRBR contributes more than $10 million to our local economy.
As we grapple with the loss of other major regional events like the Reno Air Races, we are asking you to protect this Reno legacy event. I am asking you to take action to ensure GRBR can continue to light up our September skies for generations, by NOT APPROVING the Master Plan until such time as it accommodates the needs of the GRBR event.
Thank you for your time and attention to this critical matter.
Sincerely,
 [Your Full Name]
 [City of Residence]
